From: Joanna Dyer

To: "michael.tarter@fcagroup.com"; "Sarah Chen"

Cc: Warren Johnson; Matt Marler (mmarler@covanta.com)

Subject: Regarding the renewal of Metro Non-System License No. N-171-19A
Date: Monday, January 25, 2021 9:01:00 AM

**EMAIL TRANSMISSION ONLY, CONFIRMATION OF RECEIPT REQUESTED**

Dear Mr. Tarter,

| am writing in regard to Metro Solid Waste Facility Non-System License No. N-171-19A held
by FCA US LLC - Mopar PDC to transport waste to Covanta Marion Inc. The license is currently
scheduled to expire on June 30, 2021; however, you do not need to submit a renewal
application to Metro at this time.

It is not yet necessary to submit an application because Covanta is seeking to become a
designated facility of Metro’s solid waste system. If Metro approves the request, then FCA US
LLC - Mopar PDC would be able to transport waste to Covanta without the need to obtain a
non-system license. | anticipate that the Metro Council will consider Covanta’s request
sometime in April. I'll follow-up with you when more information is available and let you know
if you need to submit a renewal application.

Please continue to report monthly tonnage and remit the requisite regional system fee and

excise tax as usual for all of the waste that FCA US LLC - Mopar PDC transports to Covanta in
accordance with the non-system license.

If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out.

Joanna

Joanna Dyer
Solid Waste Authorization Coordinator
Waste Prevention & Environmental Services

My gender pronouns: she, her, hers.
Metro | oregonmetro.gov

600 NE Grand Ave.

Portland, OR 97232-2736

971-401-0976 (mobile)

Schedule: 7:30 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday to Friday
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